

CITY OF WASILLA

290 E. HERNING AVE.
WASILLA, ALASKA 99654-7091
PHONE: (907) 373-9050
FAX: (907) 373-0788

COUNCIL MEMORANDUM NO. 92-106

FROM:

Administration

DATE:

September 16, 1992

SUBJECT:

Repeal of Grants Program

In 1986 the City Council decided to enact regulations to cover small grants being made to non profit organizations. Ord 86-8 adopted these regulations and an application and review process was included.

The last grant awarded under this program was during FY90 which ended June 30, 1990. In July of 1990 Council passed Ord 90-16 which repealed the application and review process.

Since Council apparently intends to award no more grants under this program Ord 92-34 repeals the remaining regulations and inserts a new section intended to deal with Legislative "Pass Thru" type grants and any future grants the City may award from City funds. This new section is not intended to cover Health Care grants thru the State Revenue Sharing Program or small amounts Council may allocate from Council contingency. The main thrust of this new section is to reduce the administrative burden on the receiving agency or group and on the City administration.

Robert E. Harris

Deputy Administrator